
 
21 November 2024 
 
Dear families,  
 
We have made the decision to make some changes to student uniform to ensure they are warm enough throughout the 
school day. 
 
All students can wear a plain black, round neck sweater on top of their academy polo shirt/PE shirt as an additional layer. If 
students choose to wear this extra layer, their academy jacket must also be worn on top. Students are welcome to wear plain 
black thermal layers underneath their academy polo shirts/PE tops.  
 
In addition to their normal PE kit, students can also wear plain black skins or leggings under their academy shorts or plain black 
jogging bottoms in place of their shorts. Students are not allowed to wear leggings without their academy shorts on top. All 
plain black items must be free from logos.  
 
Whilst we are in the temporary buildings during the winter months, students will be permitted to keep their coat with them 
throughout the school day, and wear it outdoors.  
 
All students should wear black or white sports trainers on PE days only. This is to ensure the safety of all students when 
participating in sports. High tops, low tops or fashion trainers are not suitable for PE lessons. We appreciate your support in 
making sure that your child has appropriate uniform and sports trainers for PE by Monday 2 December.  
 
Please ensure that your child’s name is clearly written inside any clothing in case the item of clothing is lost.  
 
Please see the images below for further guidance.   
 
We appreciate your ongoing support, if you have any questions, please contact the academy on 01613831160.  
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Jo Whitworth 
Principal 
 

Additional uniform:  Image: Where to buy? 

Round neck sweater 

   Asda Debonairs 

Asda: £9 two pack 
Debonair Schoolwear: From £7.99 
 

Jogging pants 

  Asda  Debonairs 

Asda: From £5 
Debonair Schoolwear: From £7.99 
 
 

Trainers 
 
 
 
 
 

      Asda: From £10 
Sports Direct: From £20 

 


